

Unit Test 5 B

A Grammar: Countable and uncountable nouns

Find one mistake in each question. Write the correct sentences below.

1 I need some informations about the buses in this city.

2 I'm sure you're hungry. Would you like sandwich?

3 Are there some students in the classroom?

4 We haven't got some homework this weekend.

5 There are any sweets in my bag. Do you want one?

6 I'm a vegetarian so I never eat a meat.

/ 6

B Grammar: Quantifiers

Complete the sentences with one word.

1 I only put a _____ milk in my coffee, because I don't want too much.

2 There are a _____ TV shows I like at the moment, but not many.

3 Our teacher gives us a _____ homework after every lesson.

4 I'd like to ask you something. Have you got a _____ time?

5 I only want a _____ people to come to my birthday party next month.

6 I can speak English and French, but I only know a _____ words in German.

/ 6

C Grammar: Countable and uncountable nouns

Read the sentence and choose the correct answer.

1 We don't have ___ bread. Can you buy some please?

A ☐ a lot

B ☐ many

C ☐ much

2 The library doesn't have ___ good books.

A ☐ much

B ☐ many

C ☐ a lot

3 How ___ apples are there on the tree in your garden?

A ☐ many

B ☐ much

C ☐ a lot of

4 Oh no! We don't have ___ time.

A ☐ many

B ☐ a lot

C ☐ much

5 There are ___ of bananas in the kitchen if you want one.

A ☐ many

B ☐ a lot

C ☐ much

6 How ___ sugar do you want me to get from the supermarket?

A ☐ much

B ☐ many

C ☐ a lot of

/ 6

D Vocabulary: Understanding topic vocabulary

Choose the correct words from the box to complete the sentences. There are three words you do not need.

apple lettuce cucumber chocolate bread tomato nuts cheese coffee

- 1 I always have a cup of _____ with my breakfast.
- 2 Shall I add this red _____ to the vegetable soup that I'm making?
- 3 We haven't got any _____, so you can't make toast.
- 4 That _____ came from a tree in our garden.
- 5 Is that _____ from a cow or a sheep?
- 6 It is unhealthy and bad for your teeth to eat a lot of _____.

/ 6

E Vocabulary: Recognizing compound nouns

Read the dialogue and choose the correct answer.

- 1 **Girl** I'm very hot!
Boy OK, let's get some _____ to help keep you cool.
A ☐ olive oil B ☐ ice cream C ☐ chocolate cake
- 2 **Man** I'd like a salad for dinner.
Woman OK, but do we have any _____ to put on the salad.
A ☐ olive oil B ☐ chocolate cake C ☐ orange juice
- 3 **Woman** I got some nice bread at the market.
Man Great, I'll use it to make a _____ for lunch.
A ☐ chocolate cake B ☐ ham sandwich C ☐ fruit salad
- 4 **Mom** Let's order a _____.
Daughter Good idea, I'm very hungry and want something warm to eat.
A ☐ mushroom pizza B ☐ fruit salad C ☐ ice cream.
- 5 **Woman** What do you put in your _____?
Man Eggs, butter and lots of sugar. And some other things, too.
A ☐ olive oil B ☐ chocolate cake C ☐ tomato sauce
- 6 **Boy** What can we put on the pasta for dinner?
Girl Let's have some _____.
A ☐ orange juice B ☐ fruit salad C ☐ tomato sauce

/ 6

F Vocabulary: Recognizing descriptive adjectives

Choose the correct words from the box to complete the sentences. There are three words you do not need.

boring lovely scary strange interesting hungry delicious disgusting exciting

- 1 That picture is really _____. The colours are beautiful.
- 2 This match is very _____, because we don't know who will win.
- 3 My child finds a dark bedroom very _____.
- 4 This is a _____ movie and it's too long. Let's stop watching it.
- 5 Beth's history classes are very _____. She is learning a lot.
- 6 This cheese is _____! I hate it.

/ 6

G Reading: Using topic sentences to identify main idea

Read the article about two restaurants and choose the correct answer for each question.

Restaurant Reviews

Our city is full of great restaurants, so do these two new places match the quality of what we already have? Our writer Martin Wellen tried both.

A perfect Thai experience

From the friendly people to the beautiful pictures on the walls, I got a great feeling in this new Thai restaurant, The Lotus. Our waiter gave us a lot of helpful advice on what to choose. My friend and I chose some small dishes such as fish soup and rice with vegetables to share, and each one was delicious. The cold salad with chicken was especially good. You can tell that the chef was well-trained. He made us feel like we were in Bangkok rather than London. The restaurant was busy but full of energy, and we spent a long time there enjoying our meal. The meal for both of us was extremely cheap. Go to this restaurant before everyone else discovers it and you cannot get a table!

Not quite a trip to Italy

I really wanted to like Cafe Gondola. I only live 15 minutes from the restaurant, so we walked there early on a Saturday evening. The place was almost empty, but we still waited ten minutes for our table to be ready. When we finally sat down, we waited for our food for another 30 minutes. I ordered a pizza. That's normally a good choice for an Italian restaurant. I was pleased it was hot enough, because I don't like cold pizza, but there was almost no cheese on it. The bread was nice and warm, but my friend wasn't happy with her pasta dish. They normally serve it hot, but it wasn't even warm when we got it. Not long after we finished eating, the nice waiter brought the bill. They wanted us to pay for our glasses of water. I didn't like that. I think this is wrong for restaurants to do. Unfortunately, I can't recommend this restaurant.

Martin Wellen is a chef and writes restaurant reviews for *Food Times* magazine.

- 1 Who helped the writer choose what to order in the Thai restaurant?
A ☐ The chef
B ☐ The waiter
C ☐ His friend
- 2 What dish did the writer like best in the Thai restaurant?
A ☐ Cold salad with chicken
B ☐ Fish soup
C ☐ Rice with vegetables

- 3 What does the writer say is a good idea for the Thai restaurant customers to do?
- A ☐ Tell other people about the restaurant
 - B ☐ Arrange to visit the restaurant as soon as possible
 - C ☐ Go early because the restaurant is always very busy
- 4 What took half an hour at the Italian restaurant?
- A ☐ For the food to arrive
 - B ☐ For the writer to walk there
 - C ☐ For the table to be ready
- 5 What was cold in the Italian restaurant?
- A ☐ The pizza
 - B ☐ The bread
 - C ☐ The pasta
- 6 Why was the writer unhappy at the end of the meal in the Italian restaurant?
- A ☐ Because they waited a long time for the bill
 - B ☐ Because the waiter was not friendly
 - C ☐ Because the restaurant wanted money for their drinks

/ 6

H Listening: Recognizing opinions



Listen to the conversation and answer the question.

- 1 A man is talking about his visit to a museum. What did he like about it?
- A ☐ The machines
 - B ☐ The photos
 - C ☐ The paintings
- 2 Two people are talking about a problem at work. What is the woman unhappy about?
- A ☐ The man isn't on time.
 - B ☐ The man isn't polite.
 - C ☐ The man doesn't work hard.
- 3 A man is getting a drink for his friend. What does the woman choose?
- A ☐ Carrot juice
 - B ☐ Apple juice
 - C ☐ Orange juice
- 4 A girl is choosing a present for her mum. What present does she buy?
- A ☐ A green scarf
 - B ☐ A red hat
 - C ☐ A pink bag
- 5 Two friends are talking about food they tried on holiday. What food did the woman enjoy trying?
- A ☐ A vegetable
 - B ☐ A fruit
 - C ☐ An insect

6 A brother and sister are talking about cleaning the house. Which job does the boy decide to do?

- A ☐ Cleaning the floors
- B ☐ Washing the dishes
- C ☐ Tidying the bedrooms

/ 6

I Speaking: Ordering food and drink

Choose the best sentences to complete the dialogue. There are three sentences you do not need.

Customer Excuse me.

Waiter Yes? ¹ ____

Customer Yes, please. I don't have much time.

Waiter ² ____

Customer A bottle of water and some ice, please.

Waiter ³ ____

Customer Garlic bread with cheese, please.

Waiter ⁴ ____

Customer Can I have pasta with chicken and peppers?

Waiter Of course.

(30 minutes later)

Waiter ⁵ ____

Customer Yes, the food is delicious, thank you.

Waiter ⁶ ____

Customer No, I'm fine. Thank you.

- A Is everything OK with your meal?
- B Do you need some more time?
- C Is your cup of coffee ok?
- D Are you ready to order?
- E Would you like a starter?
- F Anything else for you? Maybe a dessert?
- G Would you like anything to drink?
- H And for the main course?
- I Can I see the menu?

/ 6

J Writing: Linking ideas

Complete the second sentence so that it means the same as the first sentence using the words given. Use between two and five words and do not use contractions.

- 1 I can make tomato soup and a cake.
(also)
I can make a soup and I can _____ .
- 2 In the bag, there are some tomatoes and carrots.
(also)
In the bag, there are some tomatoes and there _____ .
- 3 I think orange juice and apple juice are great.
(too)
I like orange juice and I _____ .
- 4 Apples are healthy and cheap.
(too)
Apples are healthy and they _____ .
- 5 We need great food and nice clothes for the party.
(also)
We need great food for the party and _____ nice clothes.
- 6 For lunch, I often have chicken and rice.
(too)
For lunch, I often have chicken and I often _____ .

/ 6